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DRAFT -11/15/06
  
                                                               FINAL – 11/16/06  
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

November 2, 2006 
 

	Introduction          1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:45 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Sunland Park Elementary School Cafeteria, 305 Alto Vista Drive, in Sunland Park, New Mexico. 

	Roll Call            
	Board Members present were Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. Absent Mr. Andrew Moralez.   

	Pledge &              2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The mission statement was read by Ms. Viramontes.  

	Supt.'s Report       3.


	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.  Superintendent’s Report –

      Supt. Haugen introduced Sunland Park Elementary Principal Dr. David Garcia.  Dr. Garcia introduced Mr. Al Mendez and his music class who performed the new Sunland Park School Song.  Students from Ms. Sonya Cuellar’s Bilingual Sixth Grade Class also read poems and performed a skit entitled “My Lucky Day”.   

     Supt. Haugen, the Board and Christy Stewart from Boone Transportation recognized Venus Ronquillo and David Moya for their winning posters in the bus poster contest sponsored by Boone Transportation and the PED.  

      Supt. Haugen  informed the Board about the middle school principals attending the GEAR-UP conference.  GEAR-UP is aimed at middle school students who will be participating in the program for the next three years.  

     Supt. Haugen informed the Board that he had met with all three principals on the Alternative Governance Plan to discuss the meetings held at all three middle schools for the parents and the community the next step is to meet with staff  from all three middle schools to go over the Alternative Governance Plan.  

      Supt. Haugen reminded the board that on Monday, November 6th Secty. Garcia and her staff would be at Anthony Elementary for a rural rivitalization meeting.  He also reminded them that on Saturday, November 11th for a Special Board meeting to go over the Collective Bargaining Agreement.  

      Supt. Haugen congratulated Elodia Salinas who was selected to be on the Secretary’s Assessment and Accountability Advisory Council.  This council oversees the accountability system for the state of New Mexico.  

     Supt. Haugen congratulated Deputy Supt./Senator Nava on her nomination by U.S.      Secretary of Education Margaret Spellings to serve on National Assessment Governing       Board for the next four years. 

	 
	S     Supt. Haugen congratulated Mr. Chavez, Mr. Holguin and the Maintenance Staff on their   nomination from the PSFA for the Ben Lujan Maintenance Achievement Award.  Also congratulated Juan Acuña who was selected as the Ben Lujan Maintenance Achievement Individual Award winner.    



	Board President’s Report 
	B. Ms. Saénz thanked Dr. Garcia, the teachers and the students.  She introduced County Commissioner McCamley who addressed the board and presented information about the progress of the Space Port in Upham, New Mexico. He discussed the benefits of the space port from a community and educational perspective. He stated that students from local school districts could “academically” benefit from the opportunities that the spaceport would create and asked the board to pass a resolution in support of the spaceport gross receipts tax.



	Board                 

Members
	C.  Board Members
   Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the children for their performance and their school song.  She and the board members attended a regional school board meeting and found it very informative.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Boone Transportation for their support of our children.  She congratulated STMS for the work on their school website.  
    Mrs. Huerta thanked and congratulated the children for their performances.  After attending the Regional School Board meeting she was impressed with the presenter and hoped that we could have him present to the teachers.  
        Mr. Gonnell said that he had attended the Battle of the Bands and both of GHS and STHS had done great.  
      Mr. Moralez – absent.   

	Student Rep.
	D.  Bobby Salcedo thanked Dr. Garcia and the students for their performances and the book that was presented to them.  He mentioned that maybe some of the athletic events should be included in the newsletter.  

	Personnel Report
	E.  Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.

	Modification        4.  of the Agenda
	Mr. Gonnell motioned to modify the Consent Agenda by moving item 5L to Action item 7E.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                5. Agenda
	Mr. Gonnell moved to approve the consent agenda as modified.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum        6.
	Open Forum - Dr. Vicky Harder is teaching an online Geology Course for Western New Mexico University. She wants to offer the class to high school students in the district. 

	                         7.
Joint Powers Agreement with PSCOC & PSFA
	Action Items

A.    Mr. Gonnell made a motion to approve the Joint Powers Agreement with Public School Capital Outlay Committee and Public Schools Financial Authority.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	School Board Elections Resolution
Conservation Altering Student Habits (CASH) Pilot Program 
	B.  Mrs. Huerta made a motion to approve the School Board Elections Resolution.  

      Elections will take place February, 2007.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the     motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
C.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Conservation Altering Student Habits (CASH) Pilot Program.  Gadsden is one of four school districts in New Mexico that will participate in this pilot program. The New Mexico Public School Facilities Authority is overseeing the program and is funding it through an EMNRD Grant. If the program is successful it will be utilized in every school district in the state. Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.         

	Res. Enlisting Suf. Funding Support for NM Schools
	D.   Mr. Gonnell moved to approve the Board Resolution Enlisting Sufficient Support for NM Schools.  This resolution is from the New Mexico School Boards Association.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	MESA Memorandum of Understanding 
	E.  Mr. Gonnell moved to approve the MESA Memorandum of Understanding.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	                         8.
School Security 
	Discussion Items 

A. Mr. Gonnell gave an update on security in all of the school campuses.  

	Financial Updates
	B. Ms. Garcia updated the board with information about staff and new hires. She also delivered information pertaining to the status of the finalization of the audits. It included information about the 2004-2005 audit that is in the final stages of completion. There was a delay in completion because of the conversion of the Financial System in 2004-2005.  Both 2004-2005- and 2005-2006 audits should be completed about the same time. 

	Construction 
Updates
	C. Construction updates were addressed by Mr. Chavez. All construction projects are on schedule.  

	Future Agenda 

Items 
	D. The Board discussed adding the resolution for the Spaceport as a discussion item on the upcoming meeting.  

	9.

Closed Session  
	Mr. Gonnell motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining.  Superintendents mid year goal review and interim evaluation.  Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:55 p.m.   

	10.

Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	Mr. Gonnell motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 9:00 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:01p.m.                        
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